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AMERICAN GULLY GOLDWORKINGS

Location

498 SANDY CREEK ROAD YANDOIT, HEPBURN SHIRE

Municipality

HEPBURN SHIRE

Level of significance

Heritage Inventory Site

Heritage Inventory (HI) Number

H7723-1213

Heritage Listing

Victorian Heritage Inventory

Statement of Significance

Last updated on -

Site is of moderate - high significance because of the variety and combination of features and the very well
preserved quartz roasting kiln.

Interpretation of Site Gold mining complex

Hermes Number 29193

Property Number

History

Mining sites-Yandoit Creek/Yandoit Creek Road



The land near the eastern bank of the Yandoit Creek, off the Yandoit Creek road, was first used for mining
purposes, prior to being occupied by a farmer and miner named George Gray from the late 1860's. The remains
of mining left on the site were situated near the King william Gully, a large mining reef on the eastern side of
Yandoit Creek. William King made the first discovery in this gully in May 1854 and in 1855, a big rush was
reported as having occurred there. In 1859, another rush was reported at the swamp near King William Gully.

George Gray applied for CA 14 in 1868. This block was situtaed next to the Yandoit Creek, and was described as
having 'considerable extent of old gold workings and it may be again required for mining purposes', and that
Gray's application was 'application in this instance appears to be in contravention to the notice to intending
applications under section 42 published in the Govt Gazette of the 4th of August last' (VPRS 627/115/9856). Gray
appliedagain in 1872, and an inspection noted, "improvements consist of House valued at 23 pounds, Stalls at 10
pounds, fencing post rails and paling at 20 pounds".A plan of the block included in the application by Gray in
1872, shows pencil markings of the location of a 'deep' and 'shallow' gold workings right across the site, and
these gold workings would prove to consistently hinder Gray's attempts to purchase the block (VPRS 627/49).
The old gold workings were still considered to hold value for mining, and it was therefore recommended not to
'amend' the block. It was not until 1888 that George Gray, who now listed his occupation as a farmer, finally had
success in his application for the 10 acres of CA 14, after the Mining Department finally withdrew its objections
(VPRS 627/115/9856).

CA 9 and the adjacent allotment 10 were the site of heavy gold working in the mid 1800's, due to its proximity to
the Yandoit Creek. A sketch plan of the allotment in 1884, notes the names Moroney and 'Setristose' (this name
is illegible), who appear to be miners who worked this land. This same plan shows old gold workings right through
the site, and running along its boundary and across the road. Indeed, Antonio Pavich, who resided on CA 10,
noted in 1898 that 8 acres of his land was covered in sludge from a puddling machine from the 'old, abandoned
and worked out diggings at Yandoit' (VPRS 439/224/2549).

This place/object may be included in the Victorian Heritage Register pursuant to the Heritage Act 2017. Check
the Victorian Heritage Database, selecting 'Heritage Victoria' as the place source.

For further details about Heritage Overlay places, contact the relevant local council or go to Planning Schemes
Online http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/

http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/

